MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

October 18, 2006
In attendance: Adler, Ahlawat, Alexy, Al-Omaishi, Bradley, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Eberly, Edelbach, Erickson, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Knox, Kravitz, Leven, Lovett, Morin, Nakra, Nicolosi, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Paces, Palmer, Rice, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Steinberg, Vandegrift and Venturo.
Excused: Karsnitz, Konzel, Petroff and Tate.
Not in attendance:  Speaker
FORUM ON CFA DRAFT STATEMENT ON GRADE DISTRIBUTIONS
CFA members Hank Fradella (chair), Deborah Knox, and Sunita Ahlawat were in attendance to hear comments on the CFA Draft Statement on Grade Distribution.  As a result, CFA will hold a future forum to further discuss the issues.  If you have additional comments or feedback, you may email Hank at hfradell@tcnj.edu.

MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER MEETING

The minutes of the September 20, 2006 meeting were approved as submitted.

PROPOSAL FOR AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CAMPUS POLICE
Michael Robertson and Deborah Compte met with Kathy Leverton and Curt Heuring, who welcome the formation of an Ad Hoc Committee.  This is a serious issue.  However, there are no credible reports of anything illegal or discriminatory.  Michael laid out the nature of complaints, which involve rudeness, overly zealous enforcement, and effects on visitors as well as faculty, staff and students.  He stressed the value of Campus Police to the safety and security of this campus and the need to work collaboratively with Police to bring their operations in accord with the College’s “Core Belief” in a “caring, friendly and respectful community.”
Following discussion, a motion was made by Pamela Kravitz, seconded by Cynthia Paces, to accept the draft charge to the Ad Hoc committee.  Motion passed unanimously.  The final charge is attached electronically.  
RESOLUTION ON PROGRAM CONSOLIDATION

Tim Clydesdale presented the draft resolution, which was amended in subsequent discussion.  
A motion was made by David Venturo, seconded by Tim Clydesdale, to approve the amended draft.  Motion passed unanimously.  The final resolution, which is attached to this email, was distributed to Academic Leaders.  
REPORTS OF SENATE COMMITTEES

All committees are moving forward.

REPORTS OF COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

CAP – Amanda Novell - Reported this committee is working on Liberal Learning requirements for students in various majors and dealing with program closures.
CPP – David Venturo – The committee has proposed a new, broader mission statement for itself, which will be revised by the provost and will then go through governance.  The structure of collegewide Planning Councils is being discussed.  A change has been proposed, which will go through governance and come to the Faculty Senate for comment.  
CSCC – Lynn Bradley – The committee is reviewing the alcohol policy and creating a statement on students’ classroom behavior.

QUESTIONS & ANSWERS WITH PRESIDENT BARBARA GITENSTEIN

The President opened with various remarks concerning:

1. New Jersey state ethics code.  The new code, as written, would affect faculty travel out of state and prevent faculty from putting the College’s name on publications.  The state college presidents are working on getting an exemption for higher education faculty and staff.  

2. Capital investment in higher education facilities.  No state bonds have been issued for this purpose since 1988.

3. The presidents of the state colleges and universities have prepared a policy document on state funding for higher education.  

4. OSRP: The President has met with Jane Oates, Corzine’s higher education chief.  It is likely that OSRP will be replaced with a program of scholarships for students in specific disciplines.  

5. The President is monitoring proposals to centralize oversight of New Jersey’s institutions of higher education.  
In discussion, the President explained that at this point, the expected New Jersey budget for 2007-08 will include no increase in higher education funding and no support for salary increases.  
In follow-up on the question of ethics, it was noted that the process for reporting outside employment is on the back burner.  It is not as urgent as the issues noted above.  

The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
